MEDBOURNE VILLAGE HALL

Minutes of Meeting held at 7.30 p.m. on Monday 25th July 2011

- **Present:** Karl Jenkins, Nickie Philbin, Susie Garfield, Michael Garfield, Caroline Frostwick, Keith Sandars. Other :- David Tuffs.
- Apologies: Kevin Thompson, Tim Smith.

1 Minutes of Meeting Held on Monday 11th July

Copies of the Minutes had previously distributed to all Members, the meeting unanimously passed the Minutes as a true record.

2 Matters arising from the above Minutes

The Chairman ran through the Minutes highlighting various points and giving the current position on each topic. The major discussion was concerning the level of hiring fees for the Playgroup and Tiddlywinks and the meeting settled on sums per session of £18 for Tiddlywinks and £20 for Playgroup, both to be reviewed annually. Susie was to provide the Secretary with details of the persons involved, who was then to write to the two groups. Mention was made that representatives of the two groups were keen to join the Committee and the Secretary was asked to write and invite them to join. A discussion also took place about carrying out a review of Beer Festivals in the Hall grounds, the Chairman was to arrange for this matter to be placed on the Agenda at the next Parish Council meeting in order that the Village Hall Committee could receive feedback.

3 Village Web Site

David Tuffs who is working on the Village Web Site attended the meeting and gave an overview of the progress made to date, with particular reference to the Village Hall page. Nickie handed out a suggested layout and there then followed a long and constructive discussion on the proposed contents of the Village Hall page, as a result David was able to take away several more ideas. During the discussions it was agreed that the Committee should join the Rural Community Council at a subscription of £24 for the first part year.

4 Any Other Business

Susie mentioned that there had been a cancellation for the Sunday Teas for this Sunday 31st July. Despite the short notice it was agreed that the Village Hall Committee would take over the booking, although Susie mentioned she would need a lot of help.

5 Date and Time of Next Meeting

Monday 12th September at 7.30 p.m.